LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 2 APRIL 2008 AT 2.40 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman) Councillor Bainbridge (as substitute for Cllr Mrs Prest), Bell, Boaden, Mrs Parsons,  Mrs Riddle (as substitute for Cllr Mrs Styth), Scarborough, Stockdale, Tootle and Wilson .

LC.07/08
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clarke, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Prest and Mrs Styth.

LC.08/08
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

RP.09/08 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meetings held on 23 January 2008 be signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.

LC.10/08
MINUTES OF LICENSING SUB COMMITTEES

The Licensing Manager submitted the Minutes of:

· Licensing Sub-Committee 3 which was held on 7 September 2007

· Licensing Sub-Committee 2 which was held on 2 November 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 2 which was held on 8 November 2007

RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the following meetings attached as appendix A be noted:

· Licensing Sub-Committee 3 which was held on 7 September 2007

· Licensing Sub-Committee 2 which was held on 2 November 2007

· Licensing Sub Committee 2 which was held on 8 November 2007

LC.11/08
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.26/08 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Manager reported on the application figures and stated that there were 10 applications for variations of licences pending.

He stated that the entertainment market in the City had reached a peak with a number of licensed premises either being sold on for another use or standing empty due to lack of business.  There had been recent publicity where one national chain had closed their Carlisle premises overnight.  It was understood that other venues were also finding trading conditions difficult at this time.

The Licensing Manager reported that a peculiarity of the Licensing Act 2003 compared with the majority of other licensing legislation, was that the licences lasted forever (unless surrendered, suspended, revoked etc.) with an annual fee payable to the licensing authority.  Non payment of the fee was a civil debt.  Both on the first renewal in November 2006 and the second in 2007, a considerable number of premises did not pay the fee on time despite a fee notice being sent.  Reminder letters which were sent out in 2007, still resulted in approximately 25 unpaid premises.  A considerable amount of officer time had been spent recovering those fees.  In future years serious consideration would be given to recovering those fees through the courts.

The Carlisle and Eden Best Bar Scheme reported to this committee previously, had received a good response.  Carlisle had received 23 applications out of a possible 45 and Penrith 13 out of a possible 20.  The scheme was in the assessment phase, where planned visits were made to premises by qualified assessors to score them under set standards.  The successful premises would be reported at a future meeting.

Licensing officers have commenced an inspection programme of premises, to ensure compliance with the legislation and to risk assess premises for future inspections.  This was an ongoing programme that was proving useful and educational to both officers and the trade.

RESOLVED –  That Report LDS.26/08 be noted.

LC.12/08
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.27/08 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

The Licensing Manager reported that the majority of applications received had been ‘fast track’ applications for existing premises.  He highlighted the licence figure as at 14 March 2008.

The Licensing Manager added that the transition period for gaming machine permits would last for three years or until their permit under the old legislation expires.  Additional checks must be made to ensure that the machine categories comply with the new legislation and the permit was in the name of the LA 2003 premises licence holder.

Officers were visiting local gambling premises to meet managers and answer any queries under the new legislation and were also carrying out inspections, some in conjunction with the regional Compliance Manager from the Gambling Commission.

The Licensing Manager highlighted the national issues which may have local impact.

RESOLVED – That Report LDS.27/08 be noted

LC.13/08
CHAIRMANS COMMENTS

The Chairman commented that this was the last meeting of the Committee for the current municipal year and thanked everyone who had been involved in the Licensing Committee.

(the meeting ended at 2.45pm)

